Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.45 am on 4th December 2015

Present

Role



John Adams                       JA

MT & Technical Resource


Brian Chenoweth              BC

Assessor – St Just


Julian German                    JG

Cornwall Councillor

David Giles                        DG

SG – Ruan Lanihorne


Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor – Veryan


Helen Hastings                   HH       

Assessor - Gerrans


Geoff Pring                        GP

Assessor & Technical Resource


Jon Smith                           JS

MT

David Spreadborough         DS


Assessor – Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff

    SW


MT

Brian Willis

    BW


Assessor – St Just

1. Apologies received from Ralph German                   

2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting 27th November 2015: Approval was proposed by AG and seconded by GP before signature by JS

5. Matters arising: 

JS confirmed that Edwina Hannaford had signed the RNDP on 2nd December and if no councillors object the Plan will be made 5 working days later.

JS & JA advised that following email correspondence with Rob Lacey (RL) and Nick Marsden it had been confirmed that on the Roseland when one open market home is being built where there should be affordable housing the standard offsite contribution is £57,000. All welcomed this but AG queried whether this would apply where an agricultural ‘tag’ is removed and the question of new builds after demolition was also considered. JA confirmed that a meeting would be held with RL to confirm the details and agree a wording as it would not just involve policy HO4.
JS confirmed that a list of 10 outstanding issues had been passed to RL and he was hopeful of answers prior to Christmas.

The subject of direct approaches to the RNDP from applicants was discussed and it was again agreed that the PAG would always pass details of any direct approach to the parish council. However, it is clear that the planning department are giving differing messages to applicants and JS confirmed this issue will be raised with RL and a correct procedure agreed.
2 recent requests for copies of a PAG letter raised the question of whether these should be released. JA explained that he intended posting on the website so they will be in the public domain and all agreed the PAG should be seen as open to scrutiny.
SW confirmed that letters had been sent to the parish clerks for the 5 applications assessed at the last meeting, and the letter on Ansells, Rosevine had been forwarded to the planning officer. Although Gerrans parish council will not be commenting on this pre-application they asked that the email to the planning officer make it clear that they ‘endorse the PAG comments’. The PAG’s views on Cove Cottage, St Mawes have been relayed to the planning officer (with copy to the parish clerk) and she has indicated she is mindful to refuse unless there is a design change.
SW then gave updates on previously assessed applications:

· 3 Waterloo Close, St Mawes – in conformity but queried possible loss of amenity for neighbours, parish council had no objections, planning officer considered acceptable – Approved 
· Plot adjacent Angarrick House, Chapel Close, St Just – not in conformity, parish council and JG objected – delayed decision. BC explained that this application had been discussed at a recent St Just planning meeting where the applicant had agreed to alter the plans to a pitched slate roof and make other amendments - awaiting revised plans. JG added that the applicant has been advised to withdraw and re-apply.
· Lowen Meadow, St Mawes – decision not yet reached but a lot more detail of landings and pilots on the website. BC confirmed that this application had also been discussed at the planning meeting.
· Cherry Tree Cottage, Veryan – the decision date has again been moved, now 18th December, to allow for ‘collaborative discussion’
6. Assessment of:
PA15/10644 – Heatherdown, Polvarth Road, St Mawes TR2 5AY – BW gave some background on this property which is very rundown and has recently been purchased by the applicants. JA led the assessment. Some felt the architect had made an effort to make the new building ‘blend’ in but there were still concerns over some design details and the amount of glazing. Not in conformity with many policies.
PA15/10784 – Polsue Cottage, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LU – GP led the assessment of this re-application as he had local knowledge. All accepted that the proposed new dwelling had been reduced in size but many of the concerns with the previous applications remained. Not in conformity with many policies and agreed to mention the fact that the statement from the agent dismissed the RNDP policies.
PA15/10994 – The Hayloft, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LL – Most felt this was acceptable but needed parts of HO9 checked i.e. is there sufficient parking space without garage; any loss of amenity for neighbours; does increased glazing exceed CDG guidance.
PA15/10790 – September Cottage, 11, Commercial Road, St Mawes TR2 5DN – BC provided some details of location – site sits adjacent high banks/walls and therefore lacks light at the rear but also minimally visible at the rear. All agreed not strictly in conformity with some policies but believe circumstances of site may make acceptable – leave to planning officer,
PA15/03503/PREAPP – Lodge L18, Trewince Manor, Portscatho TR2 5ET – Much discussion about this and previous applications at Trewince. Decided not in conformity with many policies mainly due to location – visible site in AONB.
7. AOB

· During the assessments, particularly when discussing demolition and rebuilds, all agreed with concern over the removal of effectively affordable properties and replacement with properties which would never be affordable to local people. Also discussed was the possibility of mentioning policy HO4 in these instances and this will be queried with RL.
· HH advised that she had provided Gary Wyatt, the architect for the Pendower Beach Hotel, with contact details for the RNDP.
Meeting closed at 12.10pm



S Wagstaff
Action points –
MT to clarify with Rob Lacey:

1. When the offsite contribution can be applied – e.g. when agricultural ‘tag’ removed; when dwelling demolished and replaced

2. Message being given by planning officers to applicants i.e. should be to contact parish council for advice

